Oshawa

PUC Networks Inc.

100 Simcoe Street South, Oshawa, Ontario L1H 7M7 « Tel. (905) 723-4623 « Fax (905) 723-7947 « E-mail contactus@opuc.on.ca

August 26™, 2020
Delivered by Email and RESS

Ontario Energy Board
P.O. Box 2319

27% Floor

2300 Yonge Street
Toronto, Ontario
M4P 1E4

Dear Ms. Long:

Re: Board File No. EB-2020-0048
2021 Oshawa PUC Networks Inc. Cost of Service Application
Affidavit of Service

Pursuant to the Letter of Direction dated August 19, 2020, please find enclosed the Affidavit of Service for
Oshawa PUC Networks Inc.

Yours truly,

M-

Margaret Boland, CPA, CA

Manager, Finance and Regulatory Compliance
(905) 723-4626 Ext. 5232
mboland@opuc.on.ca

cc: David Savage, Corporate Controller, Oshawa PUC Networks Inc.
John A.D. Vellone, Counsel, Borden Ladner Gervais LLP

Delivering operational excellence to our customers, through a safe, profit oriented, regulated distribution system



Oshawa

PUC Networks Inc.

100 Simcoe Street South, Oshawa, Ontario L1H 7M7 « Tel. (905) 723-4623 « Fax (905) 723-7947 « E-mail contactus@opuc.on.ca

Board File No: EB-2020-0048

Publication and Service of the Notice of Hearing for Oshawa PUC Networks
Application for 2021 Cost of Service Rates

AFFIDAVIT OF SERVICE

I, Margaret Boland, of the City of Oshawa, in the province of Ontario, MAKE
OATH AND SAY AS FOLLOWS:

1. Iam employed as Manager, Finance and Regulatory Compliance of the Oshawa
PUC Networks Inc. and as such have knowledge of the matters hereinafter deposed
to;

2. That a copy of the Notice of Hearing was served on the intervenors of record from
the Oshawa PUC Networks Inc. last cost of service proceeding — EB-2014-0101, by
e-mail sent on August 26, 2020 to representatives for Consumers Council of Canada,
Energy Probe Research Foundation, Greater Oshawa Chamber of Commerce, School
Energy Coalition, and the Vulnerable Energy Consumers Coalition.

3. That a copy of the Notice of Hearing was served, by e-mail sent on August 26, 2020,
on any customers for which Oshawa PUC Networks has an email address and
appropriate permissions to use the email address to send utility or regulatory
information.

4. That a copy of the Notice of Hearing, the application and evidence are available for
public review at the Oshawa PUC Networks Inc. office and on its website.

5. That Oshawa PUC Networks has tweeted the message as directed in point 3 of the

OEB Letter of Direction, along with a live link to the Notice posted on Oshawa PUC
Networks’ website.

SWORN BEFORE ME at the City of

)
Oshawa, in the Regional Municipality ) %M
Of Durham, this 27th day of August, 2020 ) ‘ i
)

MARGARET BOLAND

_ Jennifer Ann Shields; a Commissioner, etc.,
, M Regional Municipality of Durham, for Kitchen Legaly
l/ Barristers and Solicitors,

i / Expires February 22, 2023,
\,

Delivering operational excellence to our customers, through a safe, profit oriented, regulated distribution system



Margaret Boland :

From: Margaret Boland

Sent: August 26, 2020 9:55 AM

To: whitehurst@consumerscouncil.com; jgirvan@uniserve.com
Cc: Regulatory Affairs

Subject: Oshawa PUC Networks Inc.: Notice of Hearing
Attachments: noa_OshawaPUC_20200819.pdf

Consumers Council of Canada

Dear Mr. Ken Whitehurst,

Oshawa PUC Networks Inc. has applied to the Ontario Energy Board to increase our electricity distribution rates. Please
review the Ontario Energy Board’s Notice of Hearing (attached) to learn more and to find out how you can participate

in the Ontario Energy Board’s hearing.

To view the full Rate Application, please visit Oshawa PUC Networks EB-2020-0048 . Should you require further
information, please feel free to contact regulatory.affairs@opuc.on.ca.

Thank you,

Margaret

Margaret Boland, CPA, CA

Manager Finance and Regulatory Compliance
Oshawa Power

100 Simcoe Street South

Oshawa, ON L1H 7M7

Email: mboland@opuc.on.ca
- Tel. 905-723-4626 Ext. 5232



Margaret Boland

From: Margaret Boland

Sent: August 26, 2020 9:55 AM

To: tom.ladanyi@rogers.com; spainc@rogers.com; EnergyProbe@nextcity.com
Cc: Regulatory Affairs

Subject: Oshawa PUC Networks Inc.: Notice of Hearing

Attachments: noa_OshawaPUC_20200819.pdf

Energy Probe Research Foundation

Dear Mr. Tom Ladanyi and Mr. Roger Higgin,

Oshawa PUC Networks Inc. has applied to the Ontario Energy Board to increase our electricity distribution rates. Please
review the Ontario Energy Board’s Notice of Hearing (attached) to learn more and to find out how you can participate
in the Ontario Energy Board’s hearing.

To view the full Rate Application, please visit Oshawa PUC Networks EB-2020-0048 . Should you require further
information, please feel free to contact regulatory.affairs@opuc.on.ca.

Thank you,

Marga ret

Margaret Boland, CPA, CA

Manager Finance and Regulatory Compliance
Oshawa Power

100 Simcoe Street South

Oshawa, ON L1H 7M7

Email: mboland@opuc.on.ca

Tel. 905-723-4626 Ext. 5232




Margaret Boland

From: Margaret Boland

Sent: August 26, 2020 9:55 AM

To: ceo@oshawachamber.com

Cc: Regulatory Affairs

Subject: Oshawa PUC Networks Inc.: Notice of Hearing
Attachments: noa_OshawaPUC_20200819.pdf

Greater Oshawa Chamber of Commerce

Good morning,

Oshawa PUC Networks Inc. has applied to the Ontario Energy Board to increase our electricity distribution rates. Please
review the Ontario Energy Board’s Notice of Hearing (attached) to learn more and to find out how you can participate
in the Ontario Energy Board’s hearing.

To view the full Rate Application, please visit Oshawa PUC Networks EB-2020-0048 . Should you require further
information, please feel free to contact regulatory.affairs@opuc.on.ca.

Thank you,

Margaret

Margaret Boland, CPA, CA

Manager Finance and Regulatory Compliance
Oshawa Power

100 Simcoe Street South

Oshawa, ON L1H 7M7

Email: mboland@opuc.on.ca

Tel. 905-723-4626 Ext. 5232




Margaret Boland

From: Margaret Boland

Sent: August 26, 2020 9:55 AM

To: wayne.mcnally@oesc.cseo.org; mark@shepherdrubenstein.com;
jay@shepherdrubenstein.com

Cc: Regulatory Affairs

Subject: Oshawa PUC Networks Inc.: Notice of Hearing

Attachments: noa_OshawaPUC_20200819.pdf

School Energy Coalition

Good morning,

Oshawa PUC Networks Inc. has applied to the Ontario Energy Board to increase our electricity distribution rates. Please
review the Ontario Energy Board’s Notice of Hearing (attached) to learn more and to find out how you can participate
in the Ontario Energy Board’s hearing.

To view the full Rate Application, please visit Oshawa PUC Networks EB-2020-0048 . Should you require further
information, please feel free to contact regulatory.affairs@opuc.on.ca.

Thank you,

Margaret

Margaret Boland, CPA, CA

Manager Finance and Regulatory Compliance
Oshawa Power

100 Simcoe Street South

Oshawa, ON L1H 7M7

Email: mboland@opuc.on.ca

Tel. 905-723-4626 Ext. 5232




Margaret Boland

From: Margaret Boland

Sent: August 26, 2020 9:54 AM

To: dbrady@piac.com; markgarner@rogers.com; bharper.consultant@bell.net
Cc: Regulatory Affairs

Subject: Oshawa PUC Networks Inc.: Notice of Hearing

Attachments: noa_OshawaPUC_20200819.pdf

Vulnerable Energy Consumers Coalition

Dear Ms. Donna Brady,

Oshawa PUC Networks Inc. has applied to the Ontario Energy Board to increase our electricity distribution rates. Please
review the Ontario Energy Board’s Notice of Hearing (attached) to learn more and to find out how you can participate
in the Ontario Energy Board’s hearing.

To view the full Rate Application, please visit Oshawa PUC Networks EB-2020-0048 . Should you require further
information, please feel free to contact regulatory.affairs@opuc.on.ca.

Thank you,

Margaret

Margaret Boland, CPA, CA

Manager Finance and Regulatory Compliance
Oshawa Power

100 Simcoe Street South

Oshawa, ON L1H 7M7

Email: mboland@opuc.on.ca

Tel. 905-723-4626 Ext. 5232
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Margaret Boland

From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

Oshawa Power <communications@opuc.on.ca>
August 26, 2020 11:32 AM

Margaret Boland

[Test] Notice of Hearing

View this email in your browser

Notice of Hearing

Oshawa PUC Networks Inc. has applied to the Ontario Energy Board to increase our electricity distribution

rates. Please review the Ontario Energy Board’s Notice of Hearing to learn more and to find out how you
can participate in the Ontario Energy Board’s hearing.

Notice of Hearing



Our mailing address is:
Oshawa Power
100 Simcoe Street South
Oshawa, On L1H 7M7

Canada

Add us to your address book

Want to change how you receive these emails?

You can update your preferences or unsubscribe from this list.




— Oshawa Power @oshawapower - 5m ~
%~ \Ne have applied to the @OntEnergyBoard to increase our electricity
distribution rates. Learn more. Have your say,

o

Oshawa Power 2021-2025 Rate Application Notice - Oshawa Power & U...

Oshawa PUC Networks Inc. has applied to the Ontario Energy Board to
increase our electricity distribution rates. Please review the Continue ...
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